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Bias-free health care
Bravo to Dr Biron et al1 and to Drs Steinman and 

Baron,2 in the Commentary and Debates sections 
respectively, for bringing our attention to the perva-
sive and negative effects of the influence of the phar-
maceutical industry on continuing medical education. I 
am disappointed that Dr Marlow3 would use the guide-
lines in place as an argument that safeguards against 
undue influence are preventing this problem. One only 
has to attend a large continuing medical education 
conference (such as a Chapter meeting) and feel over-
whelmed by the numerous booths hosted by pharma-
ceutical representatives to realize that something is 
wrong with the situation. We obviously are not being 
protected from undue influence by said guidelines.

I would also like to bring attention to another trou-
bling issue—clear overpricing of many new drugs, such 
as monoclonal antibodies, which are proving useful 
against many cancers. When a drug such as rituximab 
costs $3000 per treatment, it clearly is out of reach 
for most of our patients. This creates a 2-tiered sys-
tem when governments will not fund this drug. Clearly, 
profit is taking precedence over optimal care. The phar-
maceutical industry must take responsibility for creat-
ing such a situation, and, clearly, governments need to 
address the regulation of drug pricing.

—Joel Weinstein MD CCFP FCFP

North York, Ont
by e-mail
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Response
Dr Weinstein implies that the presence of booths 

hosted by pharmaceutical representatives biases 
the continuing medical education (CME) provided at the 
College of Family Physicians of Canada’s annual scientific 
assemblies. As the Director responsible for the annual 
scientific assembly portion of the Family Medicine Forum, 
I can attest that this is not the case, owing to the guide-
lines we have in place.

The CME content comes primarily from a call for 
abstracts. The application process requires full dis-
closure of competing interests. The abstracts are then 
peer reviewed by a planning committee of College 
of Family Physicians of Canada members. A needs 
assessment is conducted beforehand and, if any gaps 
are identified, speakers are invited by the planning 

Letters
Correspondance


